
DFAC – CASH MANAGEMENT – FEDERAL PROGRAMS 

Cash Management – Federal Programs 

Generally, the school district receives payment of federal funds from the Kansas State Department of 

Education (KSDE) on a reimbursement basis.  In some circumstances, the district may receive an advance 

of federal grant funds.  This procedure addresses responsibilities of the district and district staff under 

those alternative payment methods.  In either case, the district shall maintain accounting methods and 

internal controls and procedures that assure those responsibilities are met when dealing with federal 

funding.  

Payment Methods 

Reimbursements- 

The school district will initially charge federal grant expenditures to nonfederal funds. 

The superintendent, or superintendent’s designee, will request reimbursement for actual expenditures 

incurred under the federal grants monthly and quarterly. 

Such requests shall be submitted with appropriate documentation and signed by the requestor.   

Requests for reimbursements will be approved by the superintendent, or superintendent’s designee.  

Reimbursements will be submitted on the appropriate form to the KSDE portal.  All reimbursements are 

based on actual disbursements, not on obligations.  KSDE will process reimbursement requests within the 

timeframes required for disbursement.  

Consistent with state and federal requirements, the school district will maintain source documentation 

supporting the federal expenditures (invoices, time sheets, payroll stubs, etc.) and will make such 

documentation available for KSDE to review upon request. 

Reimbursements of actual expenditures do not involve interest calculations. 

Advance- 

The district does not request advances on federal funds. 
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